
Zwahlen & Mayr SA – Route Industrielle – 1860 Aigle – Tél 024 468 46 46 – Fax 024 468 46 00 
 

 
 
 
 

AD HOC ANNOUNCEMENT 

pursuant to Article 53 of the Listing Rules 
 
Aigle, 12th May 2025 
 

Zwahlen et Mayr S.A. targeted by fraud resulting in unjustified payments in the amount of 
EUR 1.2 million 

 
Zwahlen et Mayr S.A. (“ZM”, "Company"), pursuant to Article 53 of the Listing Rules, announces 
the following. 
 
ZM announces that it has been the victim of a fraud perpetrated by unknown external parties, 
resulting in unjustified payments totaling approximately EUR 1.2 million. 
 
The incident involved fraudulent instructions that led to payments being made by the Company to 
bank accounts in abroad. The fraud was discovered through internal investigation, and immediate 
action was taken to stop further payments and to notify the relevant authorities. 
 
The Company is actively working to investigate the incident in full, will assess all avenues for 
recovering the funds in order to minimize ultimate financial impact of the fraud. 
 
The incident did not involve a breach of ZM’s IT infrastructure, and there is no indication that any 
customer, employee or other data has been compromised. 
 
ZM will provide further updates as appropriate. 
 


